
RUSTINGTON PARISH COUNCIL 

 

FINANCE AND GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE 

 

MINUTES: of the Meeting held on 20 May 2024 
 

PRESENT: Councillors A Cooper (Chairman), J Bennett, Mrs C Broomfield, M Broomfield,   

Mrs A Cooper, Mrs S Partridge, D Rogers and P Warren 
 

In attendance: Councillors J Ceiriog-Hughes and G Lee, Mrs C Ward (Clerk of the Council) and  

 Ms R Costan (Deputy Clerk of the Council) 

 

 

32/24 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 
 

There were no apologies for absence.  
 

33/24 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 
 

There were no declarations of interest by Members. 
 

34/24 MINUTES 
 

The Minutes of the Meeting held on 22 April 2024 were signed by the Chairman as a correct record. 
 

35/24 PAYMENT OF ACCOUNTS 
 

The Committee retrospectively APPROVED the payment of the Monthly Accounts.  
 

A copy of the Accounts is attached and forms a part of these Minutes. 
 

36/24 MONTHLY BUDGET REPORT 
 

The Clerk advised the Committee that the end of year audit papers had now been drafted by the Finance 

Manager/RFO ready for the Internal Auditors inspection of the Council’s financial administration on  

24 May 2024. 
 

She advised that the overall Budget for the year 1 April 2023 to 31 March 2024 was set at £700,713.40, and 

the total Net Expenditure for this period was £737,597.04.  
 

She said that although this showed an overspend of £36,883.64, £55,053.18 was for the Changing Places 

Toilet Unit, and budgeted funds had been placed in the Earmarked Reserves at the end of the previous 

financial year, to be carried forward, for this expenditure item. Therefore, for the financial year ending  

31 March 2024, there was an underspend of £18,169.54. 
 

She continued that once the final accruals had been made, together with the movement in reserves, and taking 

into account the opening and closing balances and earmarked reserves required going forward, the Finance 

Manager/RFO believed that the final underspend should amount to £10,142.68. 
 

The Committee was pleased to NOTE this information. 
 

Prior to the conclusion of the Meeting, the Chairman expressed his thanks and appreciation to all Members of 

the Committee for their support and hard work throughout the past year. The same sentiments were conveyed 

from the Committee to the Chairman. 
 

There being no further business the Meeting concluded at 6.29 pm. 

 

Chairman: ………………………………………. Date: ……………………………………….......... 














